
9. COMMUNITY SECRETARY’S REPORT

The Board received a report on matters arising since the last Board meeting.

The Board decided to hold a Board tour of the Groynes, Clearwater Resort and Roto Kohatu Reserve
in late February/early March.

Board reports

The Board requested the following reports for the next Board meeting.

• Parks and Waterways - Replacement of toilet at St Albans Park.
Street trees in Tahi Place.
Street trees in Shannon Place, Belfast.

• Community Relations - Election hoardings. Change of Policy to allow hoardings on Council land.

Ingrid Stonhill requested that staff speak to her and Megan Evans regarding the St Albans Park toilets
before a report comes back to the Board. Megan suggested a park warden for St Albans Park could
be a solution to the problems occurring at the toilets. Ingrid also urgently requested that something be
done about the locking of the skateboard ramp in St Albans Park at night, as the Board had an
undertaking with residents to ensure this was carried out.

Board Planning meeting

Board members decided to cancel the planning morning scheduled for 7 February. Before planning for
the future direction of the Board occurs, some sort of relationship building course needs to take place.
Ingrid, Graham, Anne and Yvonne to meet with the Community Advocate to discuss planning and
team building requirements for the Board. The bus trip will still take place on 7 February and will start
at 12.30 pm. This will not include lunch.

Please Note
Please refer to the Council's Minutes for the decision


